STATE OF NEW YORK

ExXeEcuTivE CHAMBER

ANDREW M. CuoMo
GOVERNOR

July 30, 2012

Josephine M. Piccone

Director

Division of Intergovernmental Liaison and Rulemaking
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Dear Ms. Piccone:

I hereby designate Steven Kuhr, Director of the New York State Office of Emergency
Management, to receive advance notification of transportation of certain shipments of nuclear
waste and spent fuel through New York State, as required by Section 301 of Public Law 96-295
and implemented by provisions in Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Parts 71
and 73. I am also designating Director Kuhr to receive advance notification of other shipments
of certain radioactive materials from the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and
Agreement State licensees as part of the enhanced security measures issued by NRC following
the terrorist attack of September 11, 2001. In the event that Director Kuhr is unavailable to
receive such notifications, I hereby designate Jerome Hauer, Commissioner of the New York
State Division of Homeland Security and Emergency Services as the alternate designee.

All shipment notifications and any requests for information should be directed to Director
Kuhr at the State Office of Emergency Management, 1220 Washington Avenue, Building 22,
Albany, NY 12226, office phone: 518-292-2301, 24-hour phone: 518-292-2200, and fax: 518-
322-4978. In the event that Director Kuhr is unavailable, all shipment notifications and any
requests for information should be directed to Commissioner Hauer at the Division of Homeland
Security and Emergency Services, 1220 Washington Avenue, Building 7A, Albany, NY 12242,
office phone: 518-242-5000, 24-hour phone: 518-292-2200, and fax: 518-402-2052.
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